
Hertford County Committee to End Homelessness Meeting Minutes                                                                                                                                                        March 28, 2016  10:00 am                                                                                                                                                                             AHA Conference Room
Present:  Tyrone Lindsey, Ahoskie Housing Authority; Pat Byrd, Roanoke Chowan Christian Women’s Job Corps; Jeff Douglas, St. Thomas’ Episcopal Church; Tremaine Kwasikpui, Roanoke Chowan Community College; Haywood Humphries, Roanoke Chowan Community College; Peggy Taylor, Britton Ministries;  Michelle Garrett, Ahoskie Police Department; Amy Modlin, Trillium; Brenda White, S.A.F.E.
I. [bookmark: _GoBack] Call to Order and Roll Call.  Mr. Lindsey called the meeting to order at 10:00 am.

II. Introductions - No new introductions were needed; however, Mr. Lindsey recognized Amy Modlin from Trillium to update us on the Graduate Program.

III. Graduate Program -  Ms. Modlin discussed the purpose of the Graduate Program was to 
move those in permanent supportive housing into the next steps when they were ready.  Next steps for those residents might be “targeted units,” or section 8 vouchers.  She asked what that might look like in our area.  A discussion began regarding the fact that even when people have section 8 vouchers through our local CADA program, they are many times unable to find landlords that will except them because they are unable to pay what landlords can get in the market.   Our area resources are very limited for the number of people looking for housing of any type.
IV. Minutes - Mr. Lindsey asked that we review the minutes of the last meeting.  Two corrections were made. Jeff Douglas made a motion to approve the minutes with those corrections, which was seconded by Tremaine Kwasikpui.  The motion was carried.
V. Regional Committee In-Person Meeting Review: 
· Mr. Lindsey reviewed information from the recent meeting of the Coordinated Assessment representatives regarding a restructuring of the Balance of State from 28 committees to 13 committees.  We will be grouped with Beaufort, Pitt, Martin, and Bertie.  Each County is asked to give feedback within the next few weeks.  Members voiced questions and concerns.  We discussed possible benefits and possible problems.  
· The State has introduced a minute’s template for all committees to use to standardized the information reported in the minutes.  The group and secretary did not have any concerns about using the template.  We were told that minutes should be posted within 30 days even before they are approved by the committee.  We will begin posting immediately even though the template has not been sent out yet.  We will begin using the template when it is available.
· Supportive Services for Veterans Information was handed out.
· 2016 BOS Calendar was handed out.

The group discussed concerns about new proposals, ESG and others for the next time period.  We voted to have a Review Committee to ensure that we assist each other in being successful and ensuring all rules and items are complete.
VI. Coordinated Assessment will begin on April 1, 2016.
VII. As there was no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 am.

Secretary
Pat Byrd


